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SENIOR PASTOR’S MESSAGE

November 2014 Volume 36, Issue 11 
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Dear Friends, 
It has probably become more of a household phrase than 
it was anticipated to be nearly 20 years ago. "If you build 
it, they will come‖ – is a corruption of the actual movie 
quotation, "If you build it, he will come."  We're talking, 

of course, about the movie, Field of Dreams (1989), nominated for three           
Academy Awards.  The movie that starred Kevin Costner as the farmer        
Ray Kinsella and if you still have not seen the movie – rent it – it’s worth the 
time and investment.  Still, if we build it, will they come?  All that is required 
is our dedication and participation, right?  Please say "Yes."  As we continue 
to live with the space constraints of our facilities, we wonder about the future 
of our church.  Surely, going into debt without a sense of vision and             
commitment would be foolish.  Recently, I read about the world’s largest 
church facility - The Basilica of Our Lady of Peace of Yamoussoukro is listed 
in Guinness World Records - surpassing the previous record holder, Saint        
Peter's Basilica. It has an area of 30,000 square meters (322,917 sq. ft.) and is 
158 meters (518 ft.) high and located in Cote d'Ivoire (Ivory Coast) in West 
Africa.  More than 1,500 people erected that cathedral, and they did it in only 
four years. Saint Peter's Basilica took 100 years.  The cost to build it was 
$300 million!  The problem is not just the size of the building. It's not just the 
ornate architecture. It's the fact that this massive cathedral in a poverty-
stricken country (where the annual income is @ $650), for the most part,        
remains empty. There are about 350 members who call this church home. 
There's room for 18,000!  Clearly, the church is not a building but a people.  
Facilities simply facilitate the people gathering for worship, study and service.  
As a few of our leaders attended the ―Come and See‖ event at our UCC       
congregation in New Smyrna Beach a few weeks ago, we learned a lot about 
what is going on in churches everywhere and the common challenges we face.  
One statistic that clearly hit us hard was that – on average – only 17% of 
Americans attend worship regularly anymore.  Wow!  How will we respond 
to that reality at POUCC?  Where do we focus our future plans and resources 
to meet a changing community and world?  Clearly, a building will not reach 
the lost and lonely.   What makes our church – and any for that matter – is 
people.  Our wonderful church is about you – the people – and is so much 
more than a building.  Thank you for your support, love and commitment.  
Keep looking up and reaching out! 
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ASSISTANT PASTOR 

            Financial Update 
                                        Operational Budget as 9/30/14 

ACTUAL                            BUDGET
                                                               Jan.-September 2014    Jan.-September 2014
Income                                     $ 133,329 $ 127,946 

            Expenses                                                      $ 148,052                         $ 125,601
Net Income Actual                                    $  -14,723                            $    2,345    
Transferred From CD for Roof Repair  $  14,800    

$         77 

We are holding in the black at this time and with no further unexpected expenses we should end the year 
in the black or at least break even for the year.  I would like to remind everyone that all checks must be 
made out to POUCC.  If the donation is for a particular Mission or account, it should be shown on the 
memo line.  The bank will not accept checks made out to anything but the church.  Thank you for  your 
consideration and support.  Respectfully, Susie Greiff, Treasurer

While reading today's paper (10/22/14), I was drawn to an article's headline which 
              states:  "AP-GfK Poll:  Most expect GOP victory".  HOLD YOUR HORSES -- I am 
                         NOT going political on you.  What this headline also triggered in my mind was how   
                         reliant we have become upon acronyms.  Being an AF (Air Force) wife, I was inundated 
                         as a young adult with a multitude of abbreviations such as TAC, SAC and MAC.  When 
              talking with "civilians," we often had to translate what we were saying and soon learned 
not to use military acronyms with non-military folk.  But, hey, isn't this true pretty much in all careers and           
areas of interest?  How 'bout you medical people?  Now THERE'S a specified lingo!  (MRI, EKG, BID, 
NSAID, AMA, OB-GYN, BSO, T-1, T-2.) 
 Okay, Sports Fans, I'm for sure not going to leave YOU out!  How 'bout ESPN, NFL, AFL, TD, ABA, 
RBI, PGA, LPGA, WTA, WWF.  Then there's daily living:  AM/PM, ASAP, RSVP, DIY, KISS, AAA, FDIC, 
SSA, YOLO, TGIF.   BTW, FYI, the No. 1 acronym of all happens to be (drum roll, please . . . . . . . . .)  LOL.   
Now it's time to take the test!  LOL!  How many of the above acronyms do you know without looking them 
up? 
 These are just a few examples of how our language is becoming more and more abbreviated,                  
often times for the good as we do appreciate simplification and efficiency.  In the world of texting, however, 
there is the legitimate concern of losing our ability to spell correctly and to compose a properly-structured  
sentence.  Time will tell. 
 With Christmas shopping gearing up into high-speed, I think a wonderful gift for the Christ Child will 
be for us all NOT to fall guilty of abbreviating the word Christmas by taking the word Christ out of Christmas.  
(Of course, you all know that Christ IS THE WORD!)  I can't even bring myself to type the alternative which 
is seen far too often when people just cannot take the time to write or type five additional letters.  Please, 
please, please remember to honor Christ by giving Him the gift of including His name in your holiday       
greetings so that all with whom you come in contact will be reminded of the Reason for the Season. 
 As Veterans Day and Thanksgiving approaches, I would like to combine the two at this time by    
thanking God and acknowledging our Veterans for all they have sacrificed to keep our Nation free.  POUCC 
Veterans include:  Rusty Ashley, Charlie Baskin, Bob and Ruth Brewster, Clyde Bussard, Fred Campbell,               
Moe Claunch, Bobby Dotson, Roger Harper, Jack Hilgenberg, George Hobson, Russ Karel, Chuck Konopsky, 
Harold Kransi, Jim McGuffie, Bill Nicholls, Ric Pountain, Tim Schafer, Don Schweitzer, John Stewart, Rich 
Thole, Jim Turner, and Art Van Norstrand.  God Bless you all! 

HAPPY THANKSGIVING on Thanksgiving Day and DAILY! 
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OPERATIONS TEAM  

The Operations Team met on October 13th and the following topics were discussed. 
Old Business:  
 The church workday went very well.  The grounds look very well groomed because                             

of the volunteers that helped.  The firepit was formed and more flagstone is to be                                
added.  In addition, the Turners donated and installed a new sign for Veterans Chapel. 

 We need 5 orders for personalized bricks for the Prayer Garden.  More people have said they will be  
placing orders so we should make our minimum order of 5 needed by 11/16. 

 PayPal link to website is still in the implementation testing mode.  There were no updates to add. 

 Winsemius Bequest/Home Sale – no update. 

 The insurance check was received for the lightning damages. ($2,649). 

 Spiritual Retreat – 1/24/2015 there will be a fund raising event on Election Day.   

New Business: 
 2015 Church Budget – Susie prepared a preliminary budget spread sheet for the Team to review.  

Changes were discussed and those changes will be presented at the November meeting. 

 2015 Stewardship Campaign – Pastor Bill has a Pledge Letter/Form completed for mailing. 

 City of Port Orange is having a public hearing to discuss a fence a neighbor has erected.   The Team 
agreed we will not get involved. 

 New Beginnings Program – It was discussed whether to participate in this program.  Having the funds 
at this time is just not feasible, and other issues/concerns were raised as well (timing, the needs of our 
church, etc.).  Team recommended to the Council we not participate. 

 Paving the Parking Lot/Driveway – Jim Eagan attended the meeting with concerns.  The blacktop is in 
need of repairs either with resurfacing or patching.  Cement abutments need to be replaced or fixed in 
some way to prevent an accident.  Funding for this project will be  discussed in November. 

Other Business:
 Lighting – light by outside door is not working.  Need wooden tops made for over wells.   

 Recommended to the Deacons the elimination of the Youth Minister and Nursery Attendant positions 
from the 2015 Budget, which are both vacant at this time. 

     Nominations for the 2015 Operations Committee were discussed.

The next Operations Meeting is scheduled for November 10th @ 6:30pm.                                                          
In Faith, Cindy Pierson, Operations Team Member 

DEACONS CORNER   
Hello From the Deacons, With cold and flu season upon us, we are suggesting that we greet 
fellow members with a  heartfelt hello and not a hug.  We want all to remain healthy.                  
Bob Brewster, Chair of Deacons



POUCC Impressions November 2014 Page 4  

                   YOUR FOOD BASKET DONATIONS 

MISSION NOTES

Communion Sundays are designated as “Fill the Food Basket” Sunday.  As a                                       
reminder, November 2nd is our next collection date.  Over 31 bags of food were collected                                     
last month for HUM.  Thanks to Chuck Konopsky for delivering the food. 

If we all bring a food donation, we will fill the basket each month.  Please be generous  and                ,                                  
make sure all donations have NOT passed their expiration dates (clearly marked on all cans                           
boxes, and containers).     

         Thanks to your generosity we collected $550 for the Neighbors in Need Offering.  Your         
          continued support of this important mission is greatly appreciated.  As you can see 
          from the Mission Projects listed below, November and December are a very busy 

time with special needs.  Please don’t forget our Sock Box in the rear of the Sanctuary 
as well as our Mission Boxes that benefit Sophie’s Circle. We continue to strive to 

          help those in need within our community.  You make it all possible!  

CALLING ALL BAKERS for our Election Day Bake Sale which will take place on           
Tuesday, November 4th.  We need cookies, cakes, pies and any other pastry creations you 
wish to donate and they are to be delivered to the Jim Reed Room on Monday,                             
November 3rd by 1:00 PM.  We also need volunteers to work throughout the day.                  
Sign-up sheet is on the Sanctuary Bulletin Board.  Proceeds  will be used to purchase new 
Christmas decorations for the Sanctuary.   

Also in November, we will again participate in the CROP Walk, Sunday,        
November 9th, by collecting jars of peanut butter and raising donations.  Walkers 
needed (Sponsor Forms are available in the rear of the Sanctuary). Sign up to    

       sponsor a walker this Sunday!  For more information contact the Church Office. 

Again this year, we are partnering with Spruce Creek Elementary School in support 
of children within our community.  The tree decorated with angels listing the names, 
sizes and ages of the children will be in the Sanctuary on Sunday, November 30th.  
We are asking that you purchase a piece of warm clothing (sweater, hooded          
sweatshirt or jacket) for each child.  The wrapped gifts, with the name tag attached, 
should be placed under the tree by Friday, December 12th so that they can be         
delivered prior to Christmas vacation. Your labor of love at the holiday season is 
greatly appreciated and puts big smiles on the faces of those in need.                                                        
Joe Thompson, Member of the Missions Team
                 PALMETTO HOUSE CHRISTMAS BAGS: Again this year, we will collect           
          donations of toothbrushes, toothpaste, cosmetic bags (new or gently used) holding a soap 

case & bar of soap, and a bath sponge for the residents’ Christmas Bags.  I have been               
          doing this for 18 years and the number of gifts increases yearly. Times are tough and most 
residents have to use community bath facilities.  We also include a 2015 calendar in the bag (many of 
which church members have donated throughout the year).  Look for the decorated box in the Sanctuary 
beginning November 30th. Donations will be accepted through December 21st.   Your kindness is one of 
the highlights of the year for the residents.  Pat Hilgenberg  

http://images.search.yahoo.com/images/view;_ylt=A0PDoS0JTWFScG8AjAOJzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTFycm9oczE1BHNlYwNzcgRzbGsDaW1nBG9pZAMzYjIxNTk2MzI2N2E4ZTFkMTM3YzVhYWNmZGNiNDlkZARncG9zAzUy?back=http%3A%2F%2Fimages.search.yahoo.com%2Fyhs%2Fsearch%3Fp%3Dchristmas%2Bbags
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                                     Our  Terrific Tuesday Meetings continue to be well attended and the youth           
     enjoy working with Ed Clowers in preparation for their Christmas Program.  Please 
     note due to Election Day on November 4th,  we will not be meeting, but plan to           
     attend the Cookout/Bonfire on November 11th.  As you can see, the youth will 
     be busy through the end of the year.  If you would like to join us, dinner is at             
               6:00 PM followed by a youth activity and an adult Bible Study.    

     Terrific Tuesday Cookout/Bonfire at Veterans Chapel on Veterans Day, 
Tuesday, November 11th at 6:00 pm. 

Sunday, November 9, 1:30 PM – 26TH Annual Halifax CROP WALK                                            
 Drive-In Church, 3140 S. Atlantic Ave., Daytona Beach.  

       Tuesday, November 25, 7:00 PM – POMA Community Thanksgiving   
        Service,  First United Methodist Church of Port Orange. 

 Sunday, December 21, 9:45 AM – Children’s Christmas Program    
                         Practice to be on Sunday mornings. 

TERRIFIC TUESDAYS  

YOUTH HALLOWEEN ACTIVITIES 
On Friday & Saturday, October 24th & 25th over 1,000 excited riders paid for a trip on  Haunted Trail 
Hayride at Silver Sands Bridle Club and helped to raise money for local charities.  This is the second year 
we participated in this event and thanks to the Buller Family, Trey & Van Thompson, Skylar Davis, and 
her friends Jenna Geist and Sophie Bogdan and Pastor Bill  it was a big, sometimes scary, fun-filled event.     

On Tuesday, October 28th  our Terrific Tuesday Meeting turned into a Spooktacular Party.  Partygoers  
decked out in costume gathered for an evening filled with great food, games, contests and lots of fun.  
Jenna Geist won Best Costume, Trey Thompson pinned the mustache on the pumpkin and Travis Dotson 
correctly guessed the amount of candy corn in the pumpkin.     
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 COFFEE FELLOWSHIP SCHEDULE 

Every Second Thursday at 6:00 pm, POUCC has a wonderful Fellowship Dinner in 
the Jim Reed room.  
Our next fellowship dinner is November 13th.  It’s a “Thanksgiving Feast” --                                                                                                     
Turkey Provided, You Bring the Sides. Sign-up on Sanctuary Bulletin Board.

Schedule for the Fellowship Hour is as follows:   
                      November - Fellowship,  December - Missions,  January - Deacons         

THE GIFT AND THRIFT STORE 

Our Ladies Lunch Bunch will meet Thursday, November 20th at Noon at Olive Garden.       
Sign-up sheet is on the Sanctuary bulletin board.  For more information, contact                        
Jeanette Campbell at 788-4959.   

         LADIES LUNCHEON

SECOND THURSDAY FELLOWSHIP DINNER 

      The holidays are just around the corner and we have a great assortment of unique items 
       and decorations for  all your gift giving needs.  Make it a point to check us out and 
                  remember we are always in need of donations and volunteers.   

SPECIAL THANKS 

We recently received a note from the Pregnancy Crisis Center thanking us for our recent          
donation of children’s clothing.  They are most appreciative of our continued support. 

The Harper Family is grateful for the love that has been expressed following the death of our  
precious son and brother Scott.  Thank you all.  Roger & Shirley, Laurie Peterson, Cindi Harper 

A BIG THANK YOU to Jim & Sue Turner for their donation of the beautiful Veterans 
Chapel sign and to Jim for replacing the POW Flag.  

Also, thanks to Jack Barrick for his contribution and leadership of the construction of the           
flagstone firepit adjacent to the chapel. 

SPIRITUAL LIFE 
               ELECTION DAY CRAFT FAIR 

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 4, 2014, 7:00 AM - 7:00 PM,   
       HAND-MADE GIFTS OF FABRIC, YARN, GEMS and GOODIES 
                     SPONSORED BY SPIRITUAL LIFE TEAMS 
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ADVENT 2014 OVERVIEW 
It’s hard to believe that Advent begins on Sunday, November 30th  which is only 
four weeks away.  Listed below is our Advent and Christmas Schedule which will 
prepare us to for that most joyous occasion of Christ’s birth.

FIRST SUNDAY IN ADVENT NOVEMBER 30, 2014 (Two Services 8:45 & 10:45 a.m.): 
FOCUS: HOPE 
ADVENT CANDLE LIGHTERS:  Rev. Larry and Cindy Deitch; Ted & Sue Batturs 
SCRIPTURE LESSON:  Psalm 80: 1-7, 17-19 (NLT) 

SECOND SUNDAY IN ADVENT DECEMBER 7, 2014 (Two Services at 8:45 & 10:45 a.m.): 
FOCUS: PEACE 
ADVENT CANDLE LIGHTERS: Bob & Jackie Gaither; The Thompson Family 
SCRIPTURE LESSON: Psalm 85: 1-2, 8-13 (NLT) 

THIRD SUNDAY IN ADVENT DECEMBER 14, 2014 (Combined Service at 9:45 a.m.): 
FOCUS: JOY 
ADVENT CANDLE LIGHTERS: The Buller Family 
SCRIPTURE LESSON: Psalm 126 (NLT) 
CHORAL PRESENTATION: “Lessons and Carols”

FOURTH SUNDAY IN ADVENT DECEMBER 21, 2014 (Combined Service at 9:45 a.m.): 
FOCUS: LOVE 
ADVENT CANDLE LIGHTERS: Harold & Sandy Kransi 
SCRIPTURE LESSON: Psalm 89: 1-4, 19-26 (NLT) 
CHILDREN’S PRESENTATION: “How the First Day at a New School Became Christmas”

CHRISTMAS EVE DECEMBER 24, 2014 (7:00 p.m.):
FOCUS: A CHILD IS BORN 
CHRIST CANDLE LIGHTERS: Kathy Cratin & Bonnie Morisset   
SCRIPTURE LESSON:  Luke 2: 1-14 (NLT)   
CANDLELIGHT WORSHIP WITH CHOIR AND PRAISE TEAM  

FIRST SUNDAY AFTER CHRISTMAS DECEMBER 28, 2014 (Combined Service at 9:45 a.m.): 
FOCUS: NEW YEAR AND GOD IS WITH US!                                                                                                          
SCRIPTURE LESSON: Luke 2: 22-35 (NLT) 
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2015 STEWARDSHIP CAMPAIGN 

“I will make you into a great nation. I will bless you . . . and you will be a 
blessing to others” (Genesis 12:2 NLT) 

These are the words that God told Abraham.  The Bible teaches us that we are 
blessed not just so that we can feel good, not just so we can be happy and 
comfortable, but so that we will bless others.  

That’s what God does:  blesses us and challenges us to be a blessing.  Our church has been an important 
part of your life.  Our church has been a source of blessing to many hundreds of people over its 35 years 
of ministry and mission. Your presence and participation is a witness to that reality.  Together, we find 
community and courage to face life’s challenges together.

We appreciate your faithful support and need to continue our common work and ministry.  We are asking 
you to renew or increase your support as a part of “Blessed to be a Blessing.”  The Operations Team will 
present a balanced budget for 2015 to the Council next month — for your approval at the Annual Meeting 
on January 25th.  
We are blessed as we together continue our mission and put into word and deed and dollars and cents the 
goals and objectives of our congregation.  By recognizing that we are “Blessed to be a Blessing,” we can 
have the encouragement in knowing that together we are making a difference both locally and globally.  
May God continue to bless you, your family, and our church family! 

Bob Brewster, Chair of Deacons 
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ 

 " (Tear or Cut along Line) " 

PORT ORANGE UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST 
“Blessed to be a Blessing” PLEDGE CARD - 2015

Name (First) ____________________________   (Last)        
Address ________________________________   City       
State __________   Zip _______________             Phone       
Email: _________________________________ 
Pledge Amount:   
Yearly $      Monthly $ ________________   Weekly $ _________________ 

Please place this card in the church offering on Sundays or mail to church  
on or before Sunday, January 18th. 
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NEWS & NOTES 
PET BLESSING & CHURCH WORKDAY: On Saturday, October 
12th we held our Second Annual Pet Blessing.  Six dogs, nine cats and one 
horse were blessed by Pastor Bill and as you can see from the picture all 
got along and enjoyed the event.   

Following the blessing, we had a great turn out for our Church Workday.  A BIG 
THANK YOU to Sher, Aydan, Blake & Elijah Buller, Bob Brewster, Jack & Remy 
Barrick, Kathy Cratin, Cindy Deitch, Jim Eagan, Bill & Susie Greiff, Chuck             
Henderson, Val Hill, Cindy Pierson, and Joe, Janna & Trey Thompson for all their 
hard work.  Great Job!   

Saturday, November 22nd at 6:30 PM.  Please join us for a fun night of a movie 
“Heaven Is For Real” and snacks provided by our Youth Group.  The donations             
received will help fund future youth events such as the Walk on Water Retreat in           
January.  Tickets are on sale from Pastor Bill for $3.00 @ person, $5.00 @ couple. 
Snacks will be available for purchase.  Mark your calendars and plan to attend!  

Beverly Woodacre has moved to Bishop’s Glen.  Her new address is 7 Flagler Lane #103, 
Holly Hill, FL 32117 and her phone number is 386-226-9300. 

In order to have the Sanctuary ready for the First Sunday of Advent, we will begin decorating 
on Sunday, November 23rd after the second service (bring decorations down from the attic) 
so we’ll need a few able bodied people.  On Monday and Tuesday, November 24th & 25th               
beginning at 10:00 AM, we need volunteers to help decorate for the holiday season.  If you 
have any time available, we could sure use your help. 

WELCOME TO OUR NEW CONFERENCE MINISTER: Pastor Bill was in           
attendance at the Fall Assembly of the Conference which met on Saturday, October 25th in 
Orlando.  Among the highlights of the meeting was the calling of our new Conference 
Minister, Reverend John Vertigan, who comes to us from serving as Conference Minister 
of Indiana and Kentucky.  Rev. Vertigan, will be working closely with our own               
Rev. Dr. Raymond Hargrove, who continues as our Regional Conference Minister.  We 
wish Rev. Vertigan the best in his new mission with us. 

PRAYER GARDEN BRICKS: In order to make sure all of our ―snowbirds‖ are            
included, we are extending the date to order personalized bricks for the Prayer            
Garden.  Your brick message can be a personal reflection or as simple as in memory of 
or in honor of a loved one. The cost is $35.00 which includes a 4 x 8 x 2¼ brick,                  
engraving and shipping with a minimum of five bricks. If interested, please have your 
order in by November 16th.  Production and delivery will take  approximately 4-6 
weeks. 

If you would like to join the Chime Choir, please see the sign-up sheet on the bulletin board in the 
Sanctuary.  Practice schedule will be forthcoming.  All are welcome!  
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NOVEMBER 
BIRTHDAYS* 
Peggy Fodor 
Vivien Devins 
Jack Barrick 
Bob Brewster 
Brady Yaeger 
Betty Heffner 
Shannan Wierzbicki 
Hunter Bryan 
Ted Yaeger, Jr. 
Sue Turner 
Richard Thole 
Keith Wheeler 

11/2 
11/5 
11/9 
11/12 
11/15 
11/16 
11/18 
11/20 
11/22 
11/24 
11/26 

NOVEMBER 
ANNIVERSARIES* 
Diane & Scott Kirlin 
Sue & Jim Turner 

11/2/1996 
11/7/1997 

Note: *Please contact the church office to              
update our records if we missed your special 

date or to add a Prayer Concern.  

           PRAYER REQUESTS*
 Ted  & Sue Batturs               Members of POUCC 
 Barbara Bourland               Friend of  the Greiffs  
 Bob Brewster                Member of POUCC             
 Delynn Brooks               Niece of Drew Knock  
 Payton Bryan & Teammates    In Loss of Savanna Mohney  
 Jewel Carter                Daughter of Helen Holmes  
 Marilyn Chutjian               Friend of Sheila Fisher 
 Thea Cloutier                           Member of POUCC 
 Heaton Cochran               Grandson of the Schweitzers 
 Kimberly Comfort                   Friend of Beverly Schafer  
 Anthony Constanza                  Student at Spruce Creek Elem. 
 James Crawford               Grandson of Joanne Flatt  
 Karen Donahue                        Member of the Kransi Family 
 Amelia Dyer                             Friend of Shelia & Bob Fisher  
 F/F of Joyce Misamore First    Cousin of the Ernie Fodor 
 Rev. Dr. Bill Ebbert               Member of POUCC   
 Dwight Flatt                             Son of Joanne Flatt  
 Kaela Harvey & Family           Friends of Sher Buller 
 F/F of Warren Hall               Helen Holmes Brother 
 Scott & Emily Hill               Val Hill’s Nephew and his Wife 
 Joellen Hopkins                       Member of POUCC 
Nancy Hosford                        Bill Wheeler’s Sister 
 Steven Horsey              Doreen Wheeler’s Brother 
 Dwight Norian                        Member of POUCC 
 Blanche Northcutt              Former Member of POUCC   
 Tim Schafer               Member of POUCC  
Bob Springer                          Val Hill’s Brother-in-Law  
 John & Mary Ann Stewart     Members of POUCC 
 F/F of Patty Stoner                Daughter of the Stewarts  
Alfred & Sara Wassner          Pastor Bill’s Parents
 Richard Woodsman               Son of Marian Wolff 
 Rose Williams             Member of POUCC 

In Care Facilities 
 June Ferreri                        Member of POUCC                             
               (Care Facility in PA)  
 Mary McDonald            Member of POUCC 
                                                (Port Orange Rehab) 

        Special Needs
               All of Our Military & Their Families  
             Broader Concerns 
                         Those Affected by Ebola 
                      Worldwide Terrorism Victims 

*Please contact the Church Office (788-0920) or Jeanette                                  
Campbell (788-4959) with your prayer requests.  
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Thrift Store Hours: M-F  9 am – 3 pm                                                                                   
                      Church Office Hours: M-F 9 am - 1 pm 
         Join us for Fellowship & Refreshments Each Sunday Between Services 

Fellowship for November: The Fellowship Team    

POUCC November 2014 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 
  Patty Stoner 

Memorial 
11:00 am 

2  Contemporary  
8:45 am 

Sunday School  
9:55 am 

Traditional  
10:45 am 

SLT  #1 5:30 pm

3 
Spiritual Life       

Team #2   
Meeting     
2:00 pm   

4  Election Day 
Polls Open-7:00 am  

– 7:00 pm  
Bake Sale & 

        Craft Fair 

5    
         CPT  

6:00 pm 
        Choir 
      7:30 pm 

6 

    Line Dancing 
        6:00 pm 

7 8

9Contemporary  
8:45 am 

Sunday School  
9:55 am

Traditional  
10:45 am 

CROP Walk 1:30 pm

10 
Operations
6:30 pm 

11 

Terrific Tuesday 
6:00 pm 

12Palmetto    
House 5:30 pm
         CPT  

6:00 pm 
        Choir 
      7:30 pm 

13 
Ladies Luncheon 

12:00 pm     
    Fellowship 

Dinner 
        6:00 pm 

14 15 

`16Contemporary  
8:45 am 

Sunday School  
9:45 am

Traditional  
10:45 am 

SLT  #1 5:30 pm

17 Spiritual Life         
Team  #2                
Meeting     
2:00 pm 

        Council 
        7:00 pm 

18

   Terrific Tuesday 
6:00 PM 

19
          CPT  

6:00 pm 

        Choir 
       7:30 pm 

20 
     Line Dancing 

6:00 pm 

21 22 

23Contemporary  
8:45 am 

Sunday School  
9:45am

Traditional  
10:45 am 

24  25   POMA            
Thanksgiving   

        Service       
7:00 PM 

 26 
          CPT  

6:00 pm 

        Choir 
       7:30 pm 

  27     

 Office  Closed 

28 

Office Closed

29 

30Contemporary  
8:45 am 

Sunday School  
9:45am

Traditional  
          10:45 am 
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Port Orange 
United Church of Christ 

651 Taylor Road 
Port Orange, FL 32127 

Church Staff
Senior Pastor:   Rev. Dr. Bill Wassner 
Assistant Pastor:  Beverly Schafer 
Pastor Emeritus:   Rev. Dr. C. William Ebbert 
Office Manager:   Kathy Shaffner 
Minister of Music:   Dr. Tom Naus 
Media Communications:  Bob Brewster 
Custodian:  Deb Viola 

Office Hours 
9:00 AM—1:00 PM 
Monday—Friday 

Thrift Store Hours 
9:00 AM—3:00 PM 
Monday—Friday 

Sunday Worship 
8:45 AM & 10:45 AM 

Sunday School 
9:45 AM 

Terrific Tuesday  
6:00 PM 

Phone (386) 788-0920 
Email: uccpo@bellsouth.net  Website: portorangeucc.org 


